

To:

Reid Foltyniewicz, Chairperson

From:

Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer

Through:

Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

Date:

October 6, 2014

Subject:

October 2014 Meeting Item 2—Park and Grove Intersection

In September 2014, the Public Works Department received several requests to address parked cars on Park Avenue south of Grove Street. The current parking restriction is the downtown business restriction of 2 hour parking, Customers Only, 8 a.m. - 6 p.m., except Sundays and holidays. The requests have stated an inability to see NB cars on Park while stopped at EB Grove.

The Police Department has been notified of this area to enforce the street for any parked cars beyond two hours. Per the Rules of the Road and MUTCD, parking is not allowed within 20 feet of a crosswalk or sidewalk, and within 30 feet of a Stop sign. A temporary on-street parking request was granted to Village Apartments (49 N. Park) from 8/20-9/5 which contributed to the number of parked cars. The contractor completed work on the week of September 21st. The below pictures show the resulting minimized street parking.

In review, Village staff recommends no action for the above request.

View of Park on EB Grove 9/11/2014



View of Park on EB Grove 9/26/2014

